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President’s Message 
 

June 2018 President’s Message 
 

I hope everyone had a wonderful “Mother’s Day” - or at least took the day to just 
rest & relax. 
 
So hard to believe this is my last President’s message! This has been such an      
amazing year. I started out an awkward, bumbling speaker and you all enabled me 
to transform into a butterfly proud to spread her wings. Thank you for making this  
magical journey “sew” special. 
 
My final Board meeting will be on Friday, 15 June from 10-12 at the Cottage. Don’t 
forget - you are welcome to attend any of the Board meetings. 
 
The installation of Officers happens at our Pot Luck meeting on 7 June. You have a 
lineup of wonderful ladies to take care of you starting in July – I’m sure you’ll be 
very happy with them all. 
 
As a reminder, if you are changing Guild positions or taking on a new one, be sure to 
get with the out-going person to collect the items required to perform that position 
to start in July. 
 
At our May Guild meeting I said we weren’t to pay our membership dues until July. I 
was wrong. We DON’T have to wait. You can do it now; however, Membership 
will NOT be taking credit cards as payment this year. Also, if you want to be included 
in the Directory, be sure to pay your dues by the August Guild meeting. You can pull 
the membership renewal form off the FQG website or fill one out at a Guild meeting. 
 
As the beginning of summer approaches, I wish you all a Happy Memorial Day with 
family and/or friends. May the weather be “just right” and the fun be plentiful! 
 
Again, thank you for making my time as your President such a rewarding experience. 
I stepped way outside my comfort zone and you embraced me. You are such a     
fantastic group of ladies that I both admire and enjoy being with. 
 
Toodles, 
 
Barbara Vajda 



Speakers and Workshops for 2018 
 
Hi everyone, we still have some great speakers and workshops coming up. Let's close out the guild year 
with some great new projects!     Sylvia Williams, Program Chairman                                                            
        619-972-0036, email; sylview@roadrunner.com 

June 7 & June 9, 2018~Potluck & Turnover meeting~no speaker  

 
April 2018  

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Treasurer's Report 

Income: 

Birthday drawing          $ 41.00                              
Cup and a 1/4               $ 35.00                                 
Door Prize                     $ 28.00                             
Donation                      $1000.00                          
Ways and Means           $ 75.00                                   
Workshops                     $210.00 

   Total Inc  ome :         $1389.00 

Expenses: 

Quilts of Love               $ 194.78          

Design and Construct   

Oppty. Quilt                   $ 298.37                         
Newsletter                      $  16.16                                   
Scholarship                    $  12.93                        
Workshops/Programs    $ 892.72                              
Workshops Sp rental       $  25.00 

   Total Expenses:         $1439.96 

Betsy Shirkey                                                                

QUILTS OF LOVEQUILTS OF LOVEQUILTS OF LOVE   
   

      
   April 5 MeetingApril 5 MeetingApril 5 Meeting   
   
   Linda FlynnLinda FlynnLinda Flynn   111   
   Jane CarpenterJane CarpenterJane Carpenter   111   
   Deb RaverDeb RaverDeb Raver   111   
   Diane ParkerDiane ParkerDiane Parker   111   
   
   May 3 MeetingMay 3 MeetingMay 3 Meeting   

   
         Mara WoodsMara WoodsMara Woods   111   
         Ardis DuhachekArdis DuhachekArdis Duhachek   111   
         Kris HamblinKris HamblinKris Hamblin   111   
         Marj FredaMarj FredaMarj Freda   111   
         Nancy HillNancy HillNancy Hill   333   
   
Thank You,Thank You,Thank You,   
   
Mary Ann CardamonMary Ann CardamonMary Ann Cardamon   

MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
 MAY 3, 2018 
 
# of current members  -  95 
 
2017-2018 
 
1. Meeting attendance  # - 53               

# Members  - 48 
       
# Guests - 5 
 
Joy Ameel - Pass 
Barbara Erickson - Pass 
Beverly Gilby - Pass 
Charlotte Seidman - Pass 
Paula Hammer - Paid 

 
2. No new members for May 
 
Tina  



SAVE THE DATE 
SEPTEMBER 20—22, 2018 

 
37TH ANNUAL SAN DIEGO QUILT SHOW 

 
SAN DIEGO CONVENTION CENTER—HALL GH 

 
FEATURING GUEST ARTIST RITA HUTCHENS,  

INTERNATIONAL QUILT ARTIST 
 

 
 MYSTERY QUILT TO REPLACE BLOCK OF THE MONTH  

 
Have you ever made a mystery quilt? It can be a bit scary not knowing the final outcome, 
but the fun involved should far outweigh the fear! In a nutshell, each month you will receive 
a new set of instructions via the newsletter, the website and/or at the meeting. All you need 
to do is complete the monthly assignments, and by June 2019, you will have completed a 
beautiful lap quilt! In order to begin next month, you will need to collect some fabrics for 
this lap quilt:  
 
If you want everything to coordinate:  
LIGHT: 1 ½ yd.  
DARK #1: 1 yd.  
DARK #2: 5/8 to ¾ yd.  
TONE-ON-TONE: 3/8 to ½ yd.  
BORDERS: 1 ½ YD.  
 
If you want to use scraps, then use nothing smaller than 2 ½” x 2 ½ “in amounts listed 
above. NOTE- there will be pieces cut larger than this, to be revealed next month.  
I will be available at the meetings to answer all your questions.  
 
In JULY, we will begin to cut.  
 
This will be fun!  
Ann  

  JUNE  BIRTHDAYS 
 

 
1 ABBI JAHAASKI 
7  EVELYN MYERS 
7 VIKKI SANCHEZ 
8  DIANA RASH 
10  WENDY BEAN 
13  LINDA LANE 
15       URSULA HOHAUS-HAWKINS 
22  KAREN JOHNSTON 
22 SYLVIA WILLIAMS 
30 ANN HARRIS 



FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD MINUTES OF 3 MAY 2018  GENERAL MEETING 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:38 pm by Barb Vajda, President. Barb welcomed our  
members, guests and visitors, then led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
The next Board meeting will be held at the Cottage on Friday, 11 May from 10-12. Notices: The 
San Diego Quilt Show is coming up 20-22 September. Beach City’s Quilt Show is on 2-3 June. 
See the table by Membership for fliers/information. 
 
Barb asked the new prospective Board members to come stand in front of the podium to be   
introduced to the membership. Tina Rainey motioned that they all be voted in and Barb          
Anderson seconded the motion. All members raised their hands in acceptance of the new 
Board. Barb read all the names of the volunteers for the other positions for 2018-19. Barb 
thanked all of the volunteers. The new Board will be installed at our Pot Luck meeting on 7 June. 
Barb announced there would not be a turnover meeting this year. She asked everyone currently 
in a position to please get with their new counterpart to change over materials/binders and     
discuss as necessary prior to the July meeting. 
 
Newsletter Deadline: The deadline for items to go in the guild newsletter is May 15th. Any 
items should be sent to our new newsletter editor, Diane Trappen at QuiltDLT@aol.com. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Betsy Shirkey reported our income for April was $1389, expenses were 
$1439.96 leaving a bank balance of $32,174.23. 
 
Membership Report: Tina Rainey reported that we had 42 members and 4 guests              
(Barb Erickson, Beverly Gilby, Charlotte Sidon and Paula Hammer) in attendance tonight. 
 
Block of the Month: Ardis Duhacheck stated that all the blocks for this past year are on the 
Guild website. She showed how she did her blocks and put them together as a fun Patriotic quilt. 
The intent this year was to learn new blocks/techniques and put them together to make      
something rather than have everyone make a block a month, bring them back and only 1 person 
win all the blocks made. Ardis’s quilt top was really cute. 
 
Programs/Workshops: Collete Ford stated that she was passing around clipboards for      
members to sign up for various things. She asked the members to sign up on the “University” 
clipboard for what they’d like to teach at the July meeting. She asked that those who would be 
able to house speakers this coming year to please sign up on that clipboard that will be going 
around. For members willing to host a speaker, you receive a free workshop. Collete stated 
she has Mel Beach coming in August, Tina Corran in October, Heidi Stegno in November (Ruler 
work), Marti Michelle for 2 workshops in February and in May there will be something scrappy. If 
you have suggestions for other speakers, please make contact with Collette to discuss. 

 
Show and Tell: Several members brought in their myriad of quilted items and photos were     
taken by Irene Althaus to be placed on the Guild’s website. 
 
Speaker: Sylvia Williams introduced our speaker, Becky McDaniel and her husband Doug to 
speak about what she called “Her Applique Journey”. 
 
Drawings: The drawings were held after Show and Tell. Jewell Burke won the Monthly drawing; 
Cup & A Quarter winners were Sylvia Williams, Betty Hall, Beverly Gilby and Andy Hard.     
Birthday drawing winners were Betty Hall, Collete Ford, Barb Erickson, Connie Folstad,         
Paula Hammer, Irene Althaus, Barb Anderson, Doug and Barb Vajda. There was one other    
that I didn’t quite write down. I apologize for missing your name. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: Barbara Vajda (President) / Interim Secretary / 4 May 2018 



FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD BOARD MEETING MINUTES OF 3 MAY 2018 

 

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Board Meeting Minutes 
11 May 2018 
Meeting began at 10:08 
 
President’s report – Barbara Vajda asked the Treasurer if a date had been set to formulate the 2018
-2020 Guild budget. Betsy Shirkey stated no date had yet been set and that she, Sylvia Williams,       
Jan Conklin and Barb Vajda would get together soon to formulate a two year budget proposal.  
 
Jan Conklin Sent an email asking that the Board discuss doing Opportunity Ticket printing online 
and not including photos of the quilt with the ticket packages.  
 
The Board discussed both suggestions; Sandy Scott stated the photos were only $.13 each via Costco 
and Dixie Johns stated Walmart was a little less than that. We will continue to include a photo with 
each package of tickets and the ticket printing will be done the same as last year. Barb provided an 
update on how Renee Toomey was doing after her knee surgeries. The Board signed a get well card 
and Barb mailed it that day. Andy Hard (Sunshine) will be notified to send a card from the Guild 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Betsy Shirkey provided a spread sheet for attendees. Income for April was 
$417 and    Expenditures were $1,174.34. 
 
Membership – Tina Rainey reported there that 53 people signed in at the April meeting (48 mem-
bers/5 guests   (4 passes & 1 paid). Current membership total is 95. Tina asked Sandy if she had the 
membership form on her computer so she could have a copy. Tina suggested that the “interested in 
helping out” section should be removed from the form since nobody remembers what they checked 
and they aren’t interested when the Nominating   Committee contacts them. It will be removed from 
the form and be made available in January when members will be asked to fill one out prior to the  
formation of the Nominating Committee for the following year. 
 
Vice President – Sylvia Williams reported that all of the 2017-2018 programs are finished for this 
year and she did it all “under budget”. Sylvia described to the Board the type of stuff that the Guild 
is storing in a storage   facility (5 large totes of “finished goods” that could be sold to members at 
some of our meetings, 4 tables,            2 coolers, 2 boxes of baskets and a large cabinet with various 
photos albums and scapbooks. There was discussion about where to house the items actually re-
quired to keep. The Brandon Street storage facility in Fallbrook could house everything we MUST 
store in a 5x5 unit with a high ceiling for $45/month vs our current space that will cost $151/month 
starting in August. More details to follow as the committee proceeds through the inventory. 
 
2nd Vice President – Collette Ford presented more speakers on top of her last list and has some    
commitments already. She has Shannon Brinkley for March and Christy Fincher (Sharon Sham-
burg’s daughter) for April. She is working on Nancy Oda possibly coming for September. Collette 
has a   pretty good year planned out for us – yeah! 
 
Other discussions: Sandy Scott will mail out our new directory to those members living out of 
state. 
Barb Vajda stated at the Guild meeting that we should hold off until July to pay membership dues. 
That is no longer the case. Members may make their dues payment as soon as they choose.         
HOWEVER, Membership will not be accepting credit cards this year for dues. Deadline to make the 
directory is August meeting. 

Meeting was closed at 11:25 



Reminders 
 
Next meeting is June 7 at the Fallbrook Community Center. 
 
 Don’t forget; 
Name tag 
Show and Tell Quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Birthday Girls door prizes 
 
The Newsletter deadline is the 15th of each month. 
QUILTDLT@AOL.COM — Diane Trappen 
 

The Village Quilter 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 1704 
Fallbrook, CA 92088 
 
 
 
 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com 
On Facebook—search Fallbrook 
Quilt Guild 


